

MO/RDO/82/78

## CARIBBEAN BROADCASTING CORPORATION

P.O. BOX 900, BRIDGETOWN, BARBADOS

TELEPHONE 92041: SALES OFFICE 62514

CABLES: "CABROCO" BARBADOS, W.I.

TELEX: WB 284

1st February, 1978

Mr. Kelly Andrews, 7016 Montauk Drive, Richmond, Virginia 23225, U.S.A.

Dear Mr. Andrews,

Thank you for your letter regarding your reception of CBC Radio on December 22nd, 1975.

This is the first letter that I have received from you, and as my predecessor is not now in Barbados, I cannot say whether your first letter was received. I have, however, personally answered several letters from persons overseas who have picked up our service from time to time.

I can now confirm that the reception you described was in fact, CBC Radio.

Again, thanks for the report.

Yours faithfully,

Vic Fernandes

Director of Radio.